
Pierce County ATV Association Minutes 

The Valley Bar & Grill, Ellsworth, WI 

March 21, 2022 

 

 

Members Present: Sharolyn Johnson, Larry Johnson, Tina Huppert, Jean & John Marko, Joanne 

Ottman, Joanne & Scott Gulbranson, Kevin & Diane Johnson, sheldon Huppert, Gaylen & Sue 

Langer, Hank & Marge Lazarz, Roger & Delores Fritz, Jack O’Neil, Gary Huppert, Randy 

Bayer, Brian Stein, Jeff & Lisa Plummer, Paul & Leah Frandsen, Darren Place, David Deiss, 

Tom Bjork, Scott Ryden, Steve Hood, Yvonne Blodgett, Gary R. Huppert, Mark Kinneman, 

Doug & Judi Brunner, John Paape, Jon Clemens, Joseph Marko, Alandia Schmidt, Fred Schmidt, 

Mark & Tammy Blodgett, Dan & Denise Hager 

 

The monthly meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by President Larry Johnson.  

 

Secretary’s Report was read by Sharolyn Johnson. Motion to approve the Secretary’s Report by 

Tina Huppert, second by Sue Langer.  Motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report was given by Tina Huppert. Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report by 

Hank Lazarz, second by Gary Huppert. Motion passed.  

 

Old Business: 

 

Jack O’Neil – all streets in the Village of Ellsworth are open. Will take 7 signs but should add a 

sign at each gas station. 

 

Mark Kinneman – Diamond Bluff opened all town roads. Cannot cross Highway 35.  

 

County S is not open to Maiden Rock. 

 

Tax exempt was denied. It has been sent back in. 

 

New Business: 

 

Mark Kinneman – Meat Raffle April 9
th

 at Sabes Loft, 3:00 pm to 7:00 pm or until meat is gone. 

 

Tom O’Neil had a Birthday Run and 50/50’s were held and money was donated to Pierce County 

ATV/UTV Association. Thank you! 

 

Sheldon Huppert has been working on 10 sections of county roads. Final meeting, March 22, 

2022. Sheldon Huppert is still working on access at bottom of the Hager Hill to get to the Gas 

Station and The Bluffs.  

 

Truck/Tractor Pull discussion took place, tabled until April 18, 2022. Send out an email asking 

for volunteers to work at Truck and Tractor Pull before April 18, 2022. Volunteers so far are 

Sheldon Huppert, Mark Kinneman, Gaylen Langer, Jack O’Neil, Hank Lazarz, Lisa & Jeff 

Plummer, Ellie Leonard, and Denise Hager. Will be doing Fair Booth and need volunteers to 

work. Judi Brunner said she would volunteer for the Fair Booth. 

 



The next meeting will be on April 18 at 6:00 pm but may be at a different place as trying to find 

a place that is quiet and still serves food and drinks. Larry is waiting on a call to verify it. 

 

Signed up quite a few members at the March Meeting. 

 

Motion by Tina Huppert, seconded by Mark Kinneman, to adjourn the meeting at 6:35 p.m. 

Motion passed.  

 

Respectfully submitted by, 

Sharolyn Johnson 

Acting Secretary 


